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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mr Steve Wyatt, Heart of Hathersage, Main Road, Hathersage, S32 1BB
Mob: 07432422470 Email: clerk@hathersageparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall

Oddfellows Road, Hathersage at 7.00 p.m. on 12th February 2019.
Present:
Councillors P Mander, B Hanley, Jane Marsden, H Rodgers, S Turner, Whitney.
In attendance: SC Wyatt (Clerk), CF Cave (RFO), M Wellington, S Cass, C Wilkinson, S Kamal, T Crooks
MINUTES
	162/18
	
	Apologies for absence. Cllr. W Hanley, Mr. G Foy

	163/18
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business. The Pool Upgrade project will be brought forward.

	164/18
	
	Declaration of interests. Mike Wellington, pool manager and Christine Wilkinson lifeguard, Tom Crooks architect for the pool project, Sue Kamal manager/tenant of the pool café.

	165/18
	
	Public participation – none.

	166/18
	
	Confirmation of previous minutes of 15th January 2019 and progress on any decisions. The minutes were approved and signed as a true record.

	167/18
	
	Plant room upgrade project – an update was given by Tom Crooks, architect. Key points were:
Tom gave an introduction and some background information on the project so far.

A decision to relocate the filter room to the bin store had been approved by HPC on the basis of which planning permission was applied for. This had been granted and the letter of confirmation handed to the clerk.

Building regs are to be obtained and discussions with the structural engineer have started.

Exploratory holes to ascertain the composition of the pool surround will be dug in the near future. Mike Wellington asked about potential damage to the pool tank by these excavations - The depth required will only be the depth required for return pipes – approx. 2 feet depth. It was suggested and agreed that people dealing with pool ground works in the past are consulted.
The Performance Specification is being finalised before being sent out to prospective contractors.

Costs are being drawn up by the quantity surveyor.

Mike Wellington agreed to get quotes for gel recoating of the pool tank inner surface and re-lining.

The boiler efficiency/capacity is to be assessed to determine if new or additional boilers will be required.
A General/Principle contractor will be employed to manage all sub-contractors as is the norm for projects of this nature and the arrangement that Tom is familiar with.
Enquiries about a possible temporary closure of the path to the bowling green to ensure safety of pedestrians will be investigated. There will be an alternative footpath route past the front of the café while works continue.
Cllr. Turner asked about insurance for damage caused by contractors – contractors will have third party liability insurance
Sue Kamal asked if the insurance will cover for loss of business or structural damage – Joint Contracts Tribunal (JCT) documentation will be used.

Date:                                                                                           Signed:

Sue Kamal asked about work in areas that are known to have asbestos – there will be no work in known areas, only possibility are any gaskets in the plant room that will need replacement. Full process and procedure will be followed in this eventuality.
Tom left the meeting.

	168/18
	
	Plant/Machinery/Operational issues.

The pool vacuum has been for a service, the first in about 3 years.
Attendance figures are very still good.

The solarium guttering has been fixed but based on the comments by Malcolm Hall he is to be asked by the clerk to inspect and report on all guttering.

	169/18
	
	Website – Cllr. Whitney asked about details of feedback obtained on the website - none had been received for a while. A new survey is to be devised by Mike and George. It was considered that feedback could have an impact on where we advertise and marketing generally.

	170/18
	
	Receive notes of Marketing/Advertising/Fundraising Group meetings since January SPC. The next night swim has sold out.
Several new volunteers have signed up to help with events
Daffodil Day is 7th April – funding is to for the pool towards the pump room and will need to be paid to KGF.

	171/18
	
	Advertising in 2019 – Dore to Door, Bradway Bugle, Dore Gale Programme.

It was agreed that the usual adverts in the community newspapers will be placed again.
Chris Cave reported that 2 businesses for the advertising boards are not renewing – Mike to follow up and enquire with Bank House restaurant.

	172/18
	
	Re-hosting of pool website.

This was agreed prior to the meeting via emails.

	173/18
	
	Village Screen – film shows.

Should this go ahead it needs to be a family showing with strict time control due to some problems experienced in the past. Concerns were raised about disturbance to neighbours at a previous event.

Sue offered a fish and chip night to support such an event.
Mike agreed to explore options and feedback before a decision is made.

	174/18
	
	Business Plan.

The latest version has been circulated prior to the meeting but photos are required.

The Clerk will enquire about productions costs of a run of 50, 100 and 200 copies. Alistair Cook, Print Works (used by the pool) and Mensa (as used for the annual report) will be asked to quote.

	175/18
	
	Staff. 

Observations during scrutiny of time sheets was discussed.

	176/18
	
	Finance. 

The latest figures had been circulated.

	177/18
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence.

	177/18
	.1
	GDPR pool staff training – for Mike and George, agreed to be arranged with DALC. Clerk to pursue. 

	178/18
	
	Swim England submission. Registration to be in investigated for ‘HPC - Trustees of KGF’, Suzanne is nominated by HPC to carry out the registration.
A meeting will be required in 2-3 weeks’ time once figures are pulled together by Tom.

Match funding is to be sought.
Fund raising group will be – Cllrs. Rodger, Jane Marsden, Mander, Turner plus Suzanne, Christine, et al.

	179/18
	
	Items for the next meeting.  Update on the pump room project

	180/18
	
	Confirm date of next meeting as 12th March 2019 at 7.00 pm in the Stanage Room.


Date:                                                                                                                      Signed:
